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	Mr E Freeman
Dularich

Glenconvinth

Kiltarlity

Beauly

IV4 7HT
	Please ask for:
Sylvina Tilbury
Direct dial:
(01463) 702250
Our Ref:


Your Ref:
-
Date:
18 July, 2008


Dear Mr Freeman,

PHOTOGRAPHS OF ARCHAEOLOGICAL SITES
Thank you very much for the letter and accompanying CD that you recently sent to Andrew Puls. I am the new HER Development Officer in the Archaeology team and Andrew has therefore passed on your information to me.

I must thank you for taking the time to photograph these sites. Your photos are very impressive and will be valuable additions to the Historic Environment Record. We currently hold no information at all for two of the sites (the old bridge and Ruifour Mill) so these are particularly welcome. The photos show that both of these sites are worthy of being added to the HER and I will do this as soon as I can once we have our new software up and running. 

I have had a look at the record we hold for the “Bolblainy Farm Mound” at the grid reference you provided and I have noticed that we have a link to a different Canmore record from the one you mention. This is NH43NE0002 (the same as our own reference number). According to the information in our record and on Canmore, the site was thought in 1886 to be a Clava-type cairn and it was surrounded by a circle of stones. The site was visited again in 1963 and 1964 when it was observed to be “greatly mutilated”, but certainly still there in some form. I think the other Canmore record you mention could possibly be referring to a different site, as that is apparently half a mile from Bolblainy whereas this one is said to be a quarter of a mile away. 
These kinds of sites are very difficult to photograph and it is hard to tell whether the standing stones you mention are in situ. The original diameter of the cairn was 11 yards, the circle of stones being a further 2 yards away – I don’t know how that fits with your observations? At first glance, I would say it is possible that the stone circle around the cairn has been removed at some point and some of the stones added to the mound, maybe at the same time as much of the cairn was destroyed. 

As you probably know, we are currently in the final stages of a project to upgrade our Historic Environment Record and make the full database (complete with digital mapping) available online.  The HER will be available via the Highland Council website or from a link on the Am Baile website.  The site information and photos you have sent will be made available through this online record as soon as this is possible. 

Once again, thank you very much for taking the trouble to send us these pictures. As for what to photograph in the future, we will be very grateful for any photos you are able to provide of the sites in your area, particularly those where we currently don’t hold good quality images (which you will be able to see for yourself once the new HER is online). In particular, however, the sites that are most often underrepresented on the HER in terms of photos, or indeed anything else, are those of “local” importance as illustrated by the bridge and mill examples. These are the very sites that are most vulnerable to destruction without record if they are not known about, so photographs and information about these are especially valuable. 
I look forward to hearing from you again in the future. I have enclosed a few more recording forms for you to use if you wish. This is the best way we have found to gather maximum information about the photos we receive. 

If you would like any more information about any of the above please feel free to email me at sylvina.tilbury@highland.gov.uk or phone me on the above number.
Yours sincerely
GEORGE HAMILTON
Head of Countryside, Heritage & Natural Resources
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